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 ACADEMIC SENATE 

MINUTES 

MEETING 1
September 10, 2015, 2:00 - 4:00 p.m.

Towner Auditorium - PSY 150

1. CALL TO ORDER: 2:06 p.m.
2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA – Academic Senate Meeting of September 10, 2015: Approved
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
3.1 2014-15 Academic Senate Meeting of May 7, 2015: Approved
3.2 2015-16 Organizational Meeting held on May 7, 2015: Approved
4. REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES AND COUNCILS
4.1 Executive Committee – Announcements
· Ethnic Studies Task Force: The Chancellor’s Office has a draft report and is looking for feedback. Deadline for comments is September 30. 
Draft:  https://www.dropbox.com/sh/u2hbvtch15rsrux/AAAgpuyXuppJkg3XBwxmYPhIa?dl=0
Feedback may be emailed to: hmitchell@csub.edu, or sfilling@mac.com
· Financial Sustainability Task Force: The Chancellor’s Office draft report was sent to the Academic Senate and the University Resources Council. Please submit any comments by September 29 to Aracely.montes@csulb.edu. 
· The Academic Senate Retreat will take place on October 29, 2-4:00 p.m. at the Point. The topic is not yet determined. 

4.2 Nominating Committee: 
Nominating Committee Chair, Banuett announced the six individuals selected as the most qualified candidates to serve on the Provost Search Committee:

Javier Lopez-Zetina, CHHS

Angela Locks, CED

Carolyn Bremer, COTA

Norbert Schürer, CLA
Paul Laris, CLA/ CNSM

Alan Colburn, CNSM

Academic Senate elections of four individuals from this pool will continue in section 8.1. 

4.3 Status – Academic Senate Consent Calendar – None
5. REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES: None
6. SPECIAL ORDERS
6.1 Report: CSULB President Conoley (TIME CERTAIN: 2:15 pm)
· President Conoley and Dean Joshee toured Asia in the last two weeks. The Confucius Institute is starting this fall. The first group of faculty from China are coming October 1. There is a strong interest in having our faculty as scholars in residence. Contact the President’s Office if you are interested in getting involved in the program. 
· Much of the campus perimeter grass is going brown to conserve more water. There was concern that we are still washing sidewalks. VP Stevens explained that only high-traffic or potentially unsanitary areas are washed with water.
· The Carpenter Center is hosting a play with a controversial title: “N*gger Wetb*ck Ch*nk” on September 24. She appreciates the input of the Ethnic Studies Chairs or anyone else regarding this play.
· Parking is still a challenge on campus. The University has added a shuttle, and extended the hours for the shuttles to encourage off-campus parking.

· The Provost is currently attending a meeting in Texas along with other leadership reconvening their Resource Planning group. They are discussing using money for new tenure track hires and compensation for faculty and staff. 

· There are no plans under way to change the name of the University to Long Beach State University (LBSU). A recent e-mail sent out using that moniker was not a reflection of the University’s official position.
6.2 Report: CFA President Douglas Domingo-Forasté
· CFA is currently in a mediation phase, as required by the Higher Education Employee Relations Act, with the Chancellor’s Office. They are asking for a 5% compensation package increase and a 2.65% step increase for eligible employees. Mediation will take place on October 8. Depending on the outcome, CFA will have a conditional strike vote beginning October 19. 
· Board of Trustees meeting yesterday: Several faculty who were University Award winners, alumni and students spoke about the needs to adequately compensate faculty.
· September 30: The CFA President will be on campus for two sessions in the Chartroom to present and answer questions from 12-2 p.m. and 4-6 p.m. Lunch will be provided at the 12-2pm session. 

· The Compensation Committee of Board of Trustees meeting in November 17: An increase in compensation for high ranking executives may be considered. 
· In January the moratorium on Student Success starts. A vote from students will be required. Financial sustainability report implies students need to pay more for tuition.

· Welcome lunch will take place next Monday for lecturers. 
7. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None
8. NEW BUSINESS:
8.1 Election of four tenured faculty members to Provost Search Committee 
· Angela Locks, CED – Elected in the first ballot
· Carolyn Bremer, COTA – Elected on the second ballot
· Norbert Schürer, CLA – Elected on the third ballot
· Javier Lopez-Zetina, CHHS – Elected on the fourth ballot
8.2 Motion to add Section 1.1.3 to the Rules and Regulations of the Academic Senate:  As per Robert’s Rules of Order, official minutes of the Academic Senate Executive Committee meetings reflecting business conducted and actions taken will be recorded and posted on the Academic Senate website – FIRST READING

Chair Soni went over the three options that were discussed the last spring semester regarding how to handle this topic: 1. No minutes, 2. Brief minutes - business conducted and actions taken, 3. Detailed minutes. 
8.3 Policy on Avoidance of Conflict of Interest in the Assignment of Course Materials 
(AS-968-15/FPPC) FIRST READING

FPPC Chair, Torabzadeh, reviewed purpose of policy and why the policy was revised. See PowerPoint posted next to the minutes on http://web.csulb.edu/divisions/aa/grad_undergrad/senate/about/agendas/
8.4 Proposal: Policy on Intellectual Property (AS-944-14/FPPC) FIRST READING 

Senator Schürer presented an overview. Policy considers ownership and usage rights, not patents. He reviewed different conditions under which intellectual property is produced. The main issues may be found on the PowerPoint posted next to the minutes on http://web.csulb.edu/divisions/aa/grad_undergrad/senate/about/agendas/
Chair Soni answered questions for further clarification. The Chancellor’s Office is working on a statewide Intellectual Property Policy which will then be applied to all CSU campuses. 
8.5 Open Discussion – Time Permitting: None
9. ADJOURNMENT: 3:53 p.m. 

